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         Reflections 
Please forgive any errors or omissions.  
We’d be grateful if you would call them to 
our attention.  Thank you for your 
cooperation when you are asked to submit 
a news article—without your help there 
would be no newsletter!  Thank you also to 
the volunteers who help collate the 
Reflections each month. 
 
 

          Visitation 
First CRC Shut-ins in rest homes: 

 

Landsmeer: Hilly Vande Berg,  

Millie Wassenaar 
 

Prairie Ridge Care Center: 

Bernice De Boer, Arlys Feenstra,  

Theresa Goslinga, Arie Mans,  

Darrell Noteboom, Irene Pennings, 

Lorna Reinders, Margene Van Zanten,  

Jim Wassenaar 
 

Pioneer Home:  Mary Addink 
 

Royale Meadows:  Duane Den Hartog,  

Joan Den Hartog, Jeanette Jager,  

Betty Vander Schaaf 
 

At home:  Dorothy Draayer 

 

Please note— Bulletins and hand-outs are 

delivered weekly to the shut-ins in the local 

homes.  There are no regular mailboxes for 

these members.  If you have a card or other 

item, for any of these shut-ins, please place it in 

the designated pocket of the blue expandable 

folder located below the mailboxes. 

 

Transportation 
If you need a ride to a church service or another 

activity in church, please contact Bob De Jong 

(752-8295 or 230-2230) or Jon Hellinga (395-

2031). 

 
 

If you are in need of assistance, or know of 

someone who is, please contact your care unit 

deacon. 

 

 
 

 

April 3—Service at Pioneer Home by Care  

Unit #3 and Faith Fellowship, 7:00 p.m. 

 

April 7—Service at Prairie Ridge by Care  

Unit #8 and LIFE, 2:30 p.m. 

 

April 19—Good Friday Service led by Rev. 

 Duane Tinklenberg, 7:00 p.m. 

 

April 21—Combined Easter Service at 

 Immanuel CRC, 5:00 p.m. 

 

 

 
 

 



 “The Council of Delegates” 
From the Desk of Pastor Mark 

 

At the beginning of March, I received notification that my name will be brought to synod 2019 for 
approval to serve on the Council of Delegates (COD) of the Christian Reformed Church.  The COD, as 
described at: www.crcna.org/welcome/christian-reformed-church-governance/council-delegates is the 
governing board of the Christian Reformed Church in North America.  It is an ecclesiastical governance 
entity serving in the interim of synod.  The COD provides governance by means of the authority delegated 
to it by synod and with its synodically elected membership representing classes or serving in at-large 
capacities. 
The COD has 52 members with a representative delegate from each of the 48 classes, in addition there 
are four at-large members—one from the United States and three from Canada.  
The COD meets to: 

1. Lead the integrative ministries of the CRC in light of the Mission, Vision, and Callings 
established by synod, providing recommendations to synod when the Mission, Vision, and or 
Callings need to be reconsidered  

2. Provide an intermediary role that serves three purposes: (1) To receive and understand input 
from congregations and their members (constituents), (2) bring the work and excitement of 
ministry to congregations and their members, and (3) understand the church—its various 
contexts and times—to such a degree that the COD assists in casting an appropriate vison for 
the future growth of the church. 

Synod mandated the COD with the following responsibilities: 
1. Provide appropriate financial management and advance policy guidelines and limits within 

which personnel function, thereby ensuring the financial integrity of the denomination's 
agencies and ministries. 

2. Identify when necessary, evaluate regularly, and support constructively administrative leaders 
of the denomination within the scope of policies. 

3. Provide the criteria (goals) and evaluation of progress toward goals for the unified ministry of 
the CRC while establishing the contours (policies) within which personnel pursue such goals. 

4. Attend to the organizational structure and health of the denomination by developing policies 
of assessment (e.g., Ministry Plan counts and measures; personnel surveys, etc.), reviewing 
outcomes, and addressing goals and policies as needed. 

  

If approved at synod to be a member of the COD, I will normally have three 3-day meetings a year, in 
various places around Canada and the United States to fulfill the tasks and responsibilities listed 
above.  Those 3-day upcoming meeting dates are – October 9-11, 2019 (Grimsby, Ontario, Canada), 
February 19-21, 2020 (Grand Rapids, Michigan), May 6-8, 2020 (Minneapolis, Minnesota) and October 14-
16, 2020 (Minneapolis, Minnesota).   
I am excited about this opportunity to serve our church, our classis and our denomination in this 
capacity.  Please pray for me as I take on this role, pending synod approval, and please continue to pray 
for the Christian Reformed Church.   
 

http://www.crcna.org/welcome/christian-reformed-church-governance/council-delegates


        
 

 

Sound Booth           Video Recording 
  April 7    Jon Hellinga      April 7  Austin Van Donge  

  April 14 Ryan Raines      April 14 Grant De Groot 

                        April 19 Ryan Raines   April 19 Grant De Groot 

  April 21 LeRoy De Jager  April 21 Sam Byker    

April 28 Greg De Groot     April 28 Eli Raines   

  May 5  Gary Jeltema    May 5  Austin Van Donge 

                                 

              

                                            Projection 

            April 7  Phil Kuiken 

            April 14  Darin Rosenboom  

            April 19  Daniel Ver Steeg 

            April 21  Shannon Schuller 

            April 28  Ryan Noteboom 

            May 5  Linda Ver Steeg 

 

 

Bulletin Delivery 
       April 7    Arlin & Karen Klein  May 5    Bill & Gert Kooi 

       April 14  Arlin & Karen Klein  May 12  Bill & Gert Kooi 

       April 21  Warren & Ruth Dekkers  May 19  Kathy Schuller 

       April 28  Warren & Ruth Dekkers  May 26  Kathy Schuller 

        

     

Coffee Servers      
April 7—Dan Young & Teresa Ter Haar, Pete & Laura Zomermaand 

April 14—Nate & Christina Zuiderveen, Curt & Pat Ahrenholz 

April 21—Ken & Dawn Beukelman, Gordon & Pat Bruxvoort 

April 28—Ross & Amy Bolkema, Grant & Heidi De Groot 

May 5—Greg & Angela De Groot, Rod & Sondra De Groot 

May 12—Alan & Jody De Jong, Irwin & Judy De Jong 

May 19—Bob & Carla De Jong, Warren & Ruth Dekkers 

May 26—Bob & Jane Dorhout, Henry & Joyce Dykstra 

 

 

 

    



    

 

Sunday Evening 

                  Greeters     
  

                       

   

 

  April 7      April 14 

 FH E-Bert & Kristi Reinders    FH E-Darrell & Cindy Schuller 

 FH W-Arlan & Marcia Scholten   FH W-Shane & Denise Schuller 

 SE-Darin & Michele Rosenboom   SE-Doug & Audrey Schuller 

 

  April 21      April 28 

 Combined Easter Worship     FH E-Ken & Patty Timmermans 

  At Immanuel     FH W-Arnie & Marge Van Gelder 

        SE-Marv & Beth Vander Veen 

 

  May 5 
 Combined GEMS Worship  

         At Living Water 

 

 

 

 

    
    April       May 

 SW-Bob Dorhout    SW-Loren Dykstra 
 SE-Wade Haarsma    SE-Bert Reinders 

 W-Levi Rosenboom    W-Carter De Jong 

 South Balcony-Riley Mulder   South Balcony-Kaleb Hamming 

 Center Back-Brian Kroeze   Center Back-Rod De Groot 

                                            Ross Bolkema             Darrell Schuller 

 

**Please note:  Once the call to worship begins, please wait to usher late comers in until the first song.  

Please try to evenly distribute people.  Thank you! 

 

 

 

 



 
April 7 AM-Christina Zuiderveen, Janna Van Donge, Reagan Noteboom 

    PM-Shawndra Kuiken, Ava Nykamp, Drew Noteboom 

 

 April 14 AM- Janice Hamming, Shari Visser, Rae Raines  

    PM- Marcia Scholten, Jacob Van Donge, Haley Schuller 

 

 April 19 PM-Jennifer Mills, Allison De Jong, Sienna Rosenboom 

 

 April 21 AM-Kristi Reinders, Bev Snieder, Lauren Noteboom 

    PM-Combined Easter Worship at Immanuel CRC 

 

 April 28 AM-Michele Rosenboom, Bethany Schuller, Carson Noteboom 

    PM- Jill Jacobsma, Jayden Mulder, Wyatt Nykamp 

 

 May 5 AM-Amy Bolkema, Carla De Jong, Brooke Jacobsma 

    PM-Combined GEMS Worship at Living Water 

 

 May 12 AM-Leianna Hellinga, Corrina Timmermans, Sabrina Timmermans 

    PM-Jenny Vogel, Carissa Reinders, Riley Mulder 

 

 May 19 AM-Jane Dorhout, Carla De Jong, Emma Byker 

    PM-Krista Oolman, Julia Dykstra, Katie Young 

 

 May 26 AM-Audrey Schuller, Gina Zylstra, Jackson Vogel 

    PM-Kim Vande Zande, Becca Dykstra, Levi Rosenboom 

 
 

 

 

 

April 7—How the Church Tells Time 

Leader:  Jenny; Flag Greeter: Jill J.; 2nd Greeter: Bethany S. 

April 14—Jesus the King 

 Leader:  Lindsey; Flag Greeter: Heidi D.G.; 2nd Greeter: Marcia S. 

April 21—Off for Easter 

April 28—Jesus is Risen 

 Leader: Shari; Flag Greeter: Krista O.; 2nd Greeter: Connie L. 

May 5—Road to Emmaus 

 Leader: Lindsey; Flag Greeter: Janice H.; 2nd Greeter: Jenn Mills 

 



Thank you for the cards, prayers and well wishes and to Pastor Mark, Gale Tien and 

Don Snieder for their visits during my recent illness. Thanks to God for healing 

again. 

      --Alice Lund 

 

 

 

 

To the Valent Parking Men: 

 A big thank you for braving the cold weather to park our car for us when Ed was unable to drive.  

It was greatly appreciated! 

      --Ed and Ethel Kruid 

 

 

First of all we wish to thank the Lord for healing, renewed strength and patience for Ernie as he recovered 

from a fall.  Also, thank you to those who remembered us with visits, cards and food.  It was all very much 

appreciated. 

      --Ernie & Jeanette Wielenga 

 

 

We would like to thank everyone for the prayers, cards, and visits received following Ken's recent table 

saw accident.  The doctor is very pleased with his progress, and he was able to return to work 

recently.  Thank you also for the prayers following Shealyn's surgery.  It appears that she is still fighting the 

infection, so continued prayers for her would be appreciated.  We also want to thank you for the prayers, 

cards, flowers, food, and words of comfort following the passing of Dawn's mother, Darlene Wichers.  A 

special thank you to Pastor Mark for his visits and encouraging words.  It is a blessing to be part of such a 

loving and caring church family.  Above all, we thank God for His amazing grace, healing mercy, and 

unending comfort. 

 -- Ken & Dawn Beukelman, Phil & Shawndra, Graham & Dawson Kuiken 

 
 
Thank you to all who helped with the Rehoboth Band on March 28 & 29. Whether it was donating food, 

serving the food, promoting the concert, coordinating the sound/live stream during the concert - thank 

you!! A special thank you to all who hosted students and chaperones on Thursday night. Thank you for 

opening you homes and giving them a place to sleep. I appreciated everyone's generosity immensely. 

Thank you!  

--Becky Visser 

 

Thank you to this caring church family for the prayers and cards sent to us with the death of our dear 

sister, Carolyn VanDe Brake.  Also, thanks to Pastor Mark for his visit at the funeral. 

     --Arnie & Marge Van Gelder 

     --Theresa Goslinga 
 

 



 

 
Thank you for your continued use of our church library!  Just a reminder 
that when you check out books, please sign the card and drop it in the box 
on the desk.  There are a few books quite overdue and the cards weren’t 
signed.  Please check your book shelves at home for any books that belong 
to the church library and return them for others to enjoy.  Thanks! 
 Please check if you have these books at home.  If you do, please 
return as soon as possible, there are others waiting to ready them. 
 Deep Harbor by Lisa Bergren 

     Midnight Sun by Lisa Bergren 
 

  Upcoming Offerings 

 April  7 AM-Sos & Kara MaletoungouɂResonate Global Mission (April Mission of the Month) 
    PM-Classis Heartland Student Aid 
 April  14 AM-Resonate Global Mission 
    PM-Unity Christian High School 
 April 19 PM-Benevolent Fund 
 April 21 AM-Pioneer Home 
    PM-Combined Easter Worship at Immanuel CRC 
 April 28 AM-Hope Haven 
    PM-GEMS International 
 May 5 AM-Geneva (U of Iowa) and Areopagus (Iowa State) Campus Ministries  

(May Missions of the Month)  
    PM-Combined GEMS Worship at Living Water 

 

(the second offering every Sunday morning is for Christian Education) 
 

              Council Report 
Information from the March council meeting: 

- The minutes of February council meeting were reviewed and approved. 

- Reported that the elders approved participating in the summer combined worship series with 

Calvary and Immanuel CRCs for the evening services of July 14, 21 and 28. 

- Report given on the March 2 classis meeting.  Classis Heartland approved our church’s overture 

regarding a wording change to Article 20 of the Synod Review Task Force Report.  The overture 

requests synod to change the word “require” to “recommend” each classis include one woman or 

one ethnic minority person in its delegation to synod. 

- Church Order Article 74, regarding proclaiming the gospel in the community, council 

responsibilities, and supporting denominational and classical ministries, was reviewed. 

- Council approved placement of decorations on the communion table for Easter. 

- Sanctuary fundraising – a church auction is tentatively planned for June 5. 

- The January financial reports were reviewed. 

- Committee continues to seek applicants for the position of Pastor of Congregational Care. 

- The church calendars for March and April were reviewed. 

- Nominations were made for the offices of elder and deacon to fill two positions each. 

Curt Ahrenholz, Clerk 


